April 29, 2022

Minutes- Board of Town Trustees

Town of Norwood Park

County of Cook, State of Illinois

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL PRESENT ABSENT
T. Lupo Supervisor X
F. Salinsky Clerk X
T. Nasca Trustee X
P. Alongi Trustee X
D. Stefanowicz  Trustee X
S. Wyda Trustee X

As the first order of business Supervisor Lupo entertained a motion to dispense with
the reading of the minutes of March 25, 2022 and except them as presented. Trustee Alongi
moved, Trustee Stefanowicz seconded the motion to dispense with the reading of the
minutes of March 25, 2022. Supervisor Lupo called for a voice vote. Motion unanimously
carried.

Trustee Nasca moved, Trustee Alongi seconded approval of expenditures. Town
Fund, Road & Bridge and G.A. Supervisor Lupo called for a voice vote. Motion
unanimously carried.

Public Comment:
None

Supervisor’s Report:

General Assistance: 0 cases, 0 person, 0 pending
Application for G.A.: 2
Human Services referrals 0

Supervisor Lupo informed the Town Board we have no G.A. cases at this time and
none pending.
Fiona will be taking classes online for General Assistance.
A tree was cut down on 8018 Summerdale by Gambino & Sons for safety to the residents.

Committee Reports:
Trustee Wyda reported 25 cab books were sold for the month of April.



Trustee Nasca reported the grant for Jr. Rebels Baseball was paid.

Old Business:
Supervisor Lupo and the Town Board discussed National Night Out, which will be

held August 2. 2022.

New Business:

Norwood Park Township 2022/2023 Budget Meeting was held tonight and passed
unanimously.

A Senior Citizen Meeting was held Trustee Wyda moved, Trustee Nasca seconded to
give Harwood Heights Senior Club a grant of $2,000.00 for lunches and supplies for their
club. Supervisor Lupo called for a voice vote Motion unanimously carried.

The Town Board discussed the Memorial Day Ceremony at Norridge Village Hall on
Sunday May 29, 2022. Trustee Nasca, Trustee Alongi and Highway Commissioner will
present the wreath at the ceremony.

Assessor’s Report:
None

Highway Commissioner’s Report:

Highway Commissioner Rogawski reported 3 bids were received for the final
phase of the Bryn Mawr sewer project. The cost increases from previous years bids is on
average nearly 2.5 times higher. This was not anticipated. The Pandemic, supply chain
issues and inflation have all come together to form the perfect storm. I believe that the price
will only go even higher and waiting any longer will put it out of reach entirely. I am in
discussions with the lowest bidder to fully complete the job now but to break the payments
down over a 2 year period. He is amenable to this. This will trigger a budget issue that John
& I will address soon with an amended budget as soon as I get the details on the total cost
from the vendor and the budgeting process from John.

Potholes season is in full swing. I will have a full list to A & J Paving by the end of next week.
There are quite a few. Additionally, because of the poor or in some cases non-existent
aggregate under the streets that were originally done by the WPA in the “30s and superficially
resurfaced subsequently, many residents are frequently calling and asking about street
repaving. I return calls daily and explain the sad reality of my levy / budgeting constraints.

There is an issue with the area in front of a mailbox on Bryn Mawr near Manor Lane. People
drive their car up over the lawn to the mailbox to deposit letters without getting out of their car.
This has created huge ruts. There were boulders there previously that prevented this but they



have vanished. I asked A&J Paving to quote a price on paving that square in front of the box, it
came in at $2500.00. I am going to contact the post office to see if the box can be located
closer to the street and the extension shoot added instead.

Scheduled Meetings:
Friday, May 27, 2022 At 6:30 P.M. — Monthly Fiscal Meeting

Trustee Round Table Discussions:
None

A motion was made to adjourn by Trustee Nasca, seconded by Trustee Stefanowicz.
Supervisor Lupo called for a voice vote. Motion unanimously carried.
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Frances Salinsky
Clerk



